
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
March 13, 2025 
 
 
Good Morning Parents and Guardians, 
 
The Frazier School District has been dealing with an increase in absenteeism in our elementary 
school.  Please know that we are taking multiple measures to ensure that the building(s) are 
thoroughly cleaned and sanitized on a daily basis.   
 
We have implemented the following: 

●​ Increased custodial staff 
●​ Weekend cleaning 
●​ Daily Disinfecting 
●​ Principal Communication Email 
●​ Additional Nursing Staff 
●​ Student Handwashing Program (Steratore Sanitary) 
●​ Pennsylvania Department of Health Communications 

We have been in direct communications with the Pennsylvania Department of Health who has 
pointed out that many school districts across the Commonwealth are dealing with the same influx 
in student sickness and absences.  Please know the Department of Health commended Frazier on 
their efforts to provide a clean and safe learning environment for our students.   If there would 
have been a continued rise in absences, I truly would have considered having a school closure.  I 
am continuing to monitor the situation with both the School Nurse and Building Principals.     
 
Yours In Education, 
 

Michael V. Turek 
Frazier School District Superintendent of Schools 


